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May 13, 2014 
 

Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 24th Floor, Sacramento, CA 95814  
Delivered via Email:   commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov 

 

Subj:   Opposition To Proposed Amendment to the Los Angeles Regional Basin Plan To Revise 
the Total Maximum Daily Loads (“TMDL”) for Marina del Rey Toxic Pollutants 

 
  

Dear Ms. Townsend:  
 
This is a supplement to my letter of May 9, 2014 that was sent to State Water Resources 
Control Board on the referenced subject. 
 
Yesterday, I was talking with a prominent, successful businessman in Marina del Rey, who is 
both a lessee of the County of Los Angeles and an operator of a major facility in the marina.  He 
told me that he was unable to secure loan financing for a major remodeling of his facility 
because of the proposed Amendment and its “responsible party” designation.  He added that 
he was attempting to secure alternate financing, but that it was problematical at this point. 
 
This businessman said that the lack of financing and combination of potential environmental 
liability for copper in the marina’s water and sediment was enough for him to reconsider 
pursuing a lease extension with the County at this time.  
 
The Regional Board’s response and its economic analysis throughout this process has been to 
deny that there would be a major economic impact to Marina del Rey.  It simply stated that it 
“is not anticipated that the cost of complying…will result in a flight of boaters” with a coinciding 
economic loss to businesses.   
 
My conversation yesterday is more evidence that the Regional Board’s analysis is flawed.  Its 
economic analysis assumes the availability of grant funding, which is not guaranteed, but in any 
event there won’t be grant funding to help businesses as I just described. If the Regional 
Board’s economist had taken the time to actively pursue an informed process, meet with major 
businesses and anchorages in the marina, actively collaborate in the economic impact, the 
Board would have discovered the “real world” considerations facing Marina del 
Rey.   Moreover, the economic report was not released to the public in time for citizens to 
make an informed analysis and rebuttal.  This is but another example of a series of due process 
“oversights,” which the Regional Board further fails to acknowledge or remedy through an 
extension of the process. 
 
For the reasons stated in my letters and other with similar views, I am therefore asking the 
State Water Resources Control Board (the “State Board”) to reject the proposed TMDL 
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Amendment in its current form.  I further request that the State Board direct the removal of all 
wording in the TMDL Amendment that assigns responsibility and allocates liability to individual 
anchorages and boat owners.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Charles E. Michaels 
Secretary 
 


